Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm 10 May 2011 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall
Those present:  Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr S Frost (Vice-Chairman), Mrs L Starman, Mrs J Chapman, Mr R Rockley, Mrs F Kirkpatrick.
Mr A Gunson (County Councillor) and Mr D Blake (District Councillor)

Members of the public.

1. Declarations of Interest – There were no declarations of interest.
2. Apologies for Absence – Received from Mr Caston who was on holiday.
3. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Some amendments were made, then approved and signed.
4. Matters Arising:
· Dogs in playing field – There had been some problems with dogs (see Clerk's Report for Annual Parish Meeting).  A letter of apology had been promised but this had not yet been received.  Clerk to chase.  The notice needs to be replaced with something more substantial – Clerk to arrange.
· Bottle bank – The situation has improved, although some glass was left after the bins were emptied.
· Langley Staithe rubbish bins – Were overflowing.  Now on list for emptying.  Advise Clerk if problem continues.

· Paths adjacent to Village Sign – Ongoing problem.  There is some rubbish and it is very overgrown.  Norfolk County Council are responsible for footpaths – Clerk to advise Mr Gunson of problem.  Mrs Chapman agreed to contact Saffron Housing to advise of resident's negligence.
5. Clerk's Report – as provided to Annual Parish Meeting – see attached.
6. Correspondence:
· ROSPA – Play area inspection – booked.
· SNC – Possible disposal of Mobile Bandstand.
· BBC Switchover to Digital – Clerk to order some packs.
· NCC – nplaw – Legal services.
· Environment Agency – Broadland Flood Alleviation project – improvements for Langley Marshes.  Compartment 20 - Public Consultation April 2011 (for circulation).
· NALC:

· Norfolk Link copy for each councillor.
· Executive Committee Election – Mrs Starman nominated.
· Whole Council Training / Initial Training – Clerk to discuss possibility of sharing Whole Council training with Chedgrave Parish Council.
· Summer Conference 28th June – Booking form.
· NRCC – Signpost magazine (for circulation).

7. Planning – No applications received.  "Ponderosa" had been approved with four conditions.
8. Finance:


Clerk - Salary and expenses
Cheque 100714
£82.00


LWH Village Hall Rent
Cheque 100715
£20.00


Came & Co – Insurance
Cheque 100716
£712.64


Church payment
Cheque 100717
£300.00


Dean Baldry – Grass cutting
Cheque 100718
£175.00

The Council agreed to sign the Long Term Agreement with Aviva to secure the discount.  Clerk to arrange.

The precept had been received of £3,415.

Mr Sullivan, Mrs Chapman and Mr Frost agreed to be signatories on the bank account.  Clerk to arrange for signing of mandate forms.
9. County Councillor's Report – as provided to Annual Parish Meeting – see minutes.
10. District Councillor's Report – as provided to Annual Parish Meeting – see attached.
11. Police Report – as provided to Annual Parish Meeting – see minutes.

12. Tree Warden's Report – Two more trees now have Tree Preservation Orders: Oakleas, Hardley Street and a willow near The Old Post Office in Langley.  Notices have been put up.  Orders will be temporary for six months and will become permanent unless there are objections.  Dean Baldry had missed some areas of grass but these are now getting cut.  What sort of tree should be planted for the Queen's Diamond Jubilee?  A White Beam was suggested.
13. Councillor's Reports:

· Mr Frost asked Mr Townsend if he would continue to carry out work on the Langley War Memorial.  Mr Townsend confirmed he would be happy to continue doing it.  Mr Sullivan thanked Mr Townsend for looking after the memorial so well.

· Mr Rockley asked whether NCC had responded regarding the recycling centre at Bergh Apton.  NCC will be making an application.

· Mrs Starman provided a report on the refurbishment of the Village Hall – see attached.  Mr Sullivan thanked Mrs Starman for all her hard work.

· Mr Rockley – Hardley Mill had made lots of progress during the winter.  After the work has been carried out the mill will be able to pump water.  An overnight mooring fee of £5 is now being charged.  There is an ongoing disagreement with the Broads Authority regarding pontoons, which the Broads Authority are now chasing.  
· Parish Council to consider producing a leaflet showing walks in the area to take in local churches, Mill, Abbey etc.

· Mrs Kirkpatrick – The Bird Hide is now six years old.  It is still being maintained but the notebooks are not being replaced.  Langley Cross is still being maintained but the brickwork needs repair every year.  Hardley Cross is doing well, though the railings need painting.  Reed cutting is being done.

· South Norfolk had informed Langley School of the planning application for the holiday homes behind the school.

14. Public Participation:
· Mrs Carpenter had contacted Laura Willacott regarding the artwork on the Wherryman's Way as the board at Surlingham Ferry has now disappeared.  Mr Blake has been investigating the cost to replace.  He discovered that the artwork was funded by South Norfolk but is owned by the landowner.

· Mr Townsend asked everyone to look at the Broadland Environmental Services Ltd (BESL) plans for Langley Dyke and Mr Townsend's land.  Mr Townsend intends to object to the work.
15. Date of next meeting – Was planned for Monday 6 June but as the Village Hall is not available, the next meeting will take place at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 7 June 2011 in Langley with Hardley Village Hall.  The day of future meetings to be discussed at next meeting.

The meeting closed at 10.10 pm.
Signed: ........................................................................
Dated:     /      /
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